
 

April 28, 2021 

Rosa DeLauro 
Chairwoman 
Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol  
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Kay Granger 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol  
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting funding for the Search and Rescue Training and Vehicle Storage Facility project in fiscal year 
2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is Summit County located at 208 E Lincoln, PO Box 68, 
Breckenridge CO 80424. 

The funding would be used for assistance in the construction of a search and rescue training and vehicle storage 
facility. The facility will provide necessary and appropriate training and storage space to both the Sheriff’s 
special operations group and the non-profit volunteer Summit County Rescue Group. The facility replaces a 
dilapidated structure that lacks adequate heat, space for vehicles and equipment and offers no appropriate 
training space. It will allow all equipment and vehicles to be stored indoors – reducing response times as 
equipment will be ready to deploy even in harsh weather conditions that currently require equipment to be 
warmed up or dug out of outside storage. Training facilities will include classroom space and climbing facilities 
meant to simulate common rescue situations.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 
Joe Neguse 
Member of Congress  
 


